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Date: September 5, 2024 

 
To: Rye Select Board 

From: Jason Rucker 

Re: Road Closure Perkins Rd 

 

 

The Department of Public Works would like to request a road closure of Perkins Road to facilitate 

and expedite the culvert replacement project from Monday, September 30 until Friday, October 11, 

2024. 

 

The road closure reduces the over cost of the culvert replacement to the town through the bidding 

process. Base bid is $131,658.00. Alternate A bid with road closure is $119,458.00. The road closure 

saves the town $12,200.00 

 

The road closure will have minimum impact to the residents and emergency response. The closure of 

Perkins Road will be from Central Road to Maple Avenue. A detour will be properly signed, and 

advance notice will be provided. The proposed detour will be to use McLaughlin Drive to Foster 

Lane to Maple Avenue for both directions of through traffic. Residents who live on Perkins Road 

will be able to access Perkins Road at all times. The inconvenience will be minor due to the 

proximity of Maple Avenue intersection with Perkins Road in relation to the culvert project.  

 

The Police and Fire Departments are in support of the closure as it benefits the Town fiscally and 

poses minimum impact to EMS services.  

 

Thank you for your continued support of the Department of Public Works. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CC: Matt Scruton, Town Administrator 

 Mark Cotreau, Rye Fire Chief 

 Kevin Walsh, Rye Police Chief  


